

# The Coach Approach

Wisconsin High School Golf Coaches Association Newsletter

Volume V I II Issue 2

April 1994

### President's Corner:

### Changes Coming At State Tournament

April 12, 1994

Dear Golf Coaches:

The intent of this letter is to address two important issues, namely membership in our association and the WIAA tournament pairing for 1994.

On the subject of membership, we currently have 220 coaches who are members of our group. Another 50, who were members a year ago, still have not sent in there registration for this year, and 15 others who were members in 1992 have not joined.

There are still about one hundred schools who sponsor golf that have coaches who either don't know about the WHSGCA or have chosen not to be a part of it.

If you know of someone who coaches golf and is not a member (he/she should have a red bag tag), please extend an invitation to join us. You can have them call or write to me at Kewaskum High School or information about becoming a member.

Starting with the WIAA spring golf regional tournaments, there will be a new format for determining pairings. The tournament director will use a pre-determined order to pair players by school.

Four schools will have their Nos. 1, 2, 3, 4, and 5 players going out together.

Example: Madison West,
Madison East, Madison LaFollette,
Beloit, Madison Memorial,
Janesville Craig, Janesville Parker
and Sun Prairie are assigned to
Division 1 regional. In one group
will be the Beloit, Craig, East and
LaFollette No. 5 players, followed
by the group of No. 4, then 3s, and
so on then 2s, which would constitute the first five foursomes.

The players from the other four schools will be assigned to the next five foursomes.

If there is an odd number of schools, then three-somes will be formed.

No group will have two players from the same school.

This will make it much ser

for coaches to keep track of their players at practice and on the course. If your team plays early or late you can arrive at the appropriate time and can leave when your team has completed play and scoring requirements.

On still another subject, you will find enclosed the application for the annual meeting and summer clinic. We are returning to University Ridge for this event on June 20. Please be prompt in returning your registrations because space is limited.

Sincerely, Joe Harlow

### On the Inside:

WIAA Boys Championships
... Page 3
Minutes of the WHSGCA
Page 4
WHSGCA Clinic.
.Page 6
National Federation
Workshops
Page 9

## Golf Champions WIAA Boys

V	Champion & Coach	Dunnar un & Caach	Medalist	Site	Sch.
Yеаг 1923	Champion & Coach Racine 492	Runner-up & Coach Hartland 508	Jack Brose, Racine 159	Racine	11
1923	Racine 457	Hartland 508	Edward Lehman, Racine 144	Racine	16
1925	Racine 471	Lake Geneva 499	Fred Saxlid, Racine 146	Racine	21
1926	South Milwaukee 490	Sheboygan 491	Arthur Radde, South Milwaukee 156	Racine	16
1927	South Milwaukee 541	Milwaukee Washington 541	Edward Lock, Lake Geneva 168	Lake Geneva	21
1928	Oconomowoc 498	Edgerton 499	Edward Lock, Lake Geneva 158	So Milwaukee	15
1929	Kenosha 499	Lake Geneva 524	Russell Severson, Edgerton 160	Lake Geneva	20
1930	Oconomowoc 484	Edgerton 510	Kenneth Boyer, Oconomowoc 154	Edgerton	17
1931	Racine Park 476	Beloit 490	Wilford Wehrle, Racine Park 154	Oconomowoc	27
1932	Beloit 486	Madison West 489	Brannon, Beloit 152	Lake Geneva	24
1933	No Tournament held	Madison West 107	Branch, Borott 132	Zane Geneva	
1934	Madison West 489	Wauwatosa 492	Howard Weiss, Fort Atkinson	Delavan	24
1935	Madison West 463	Wauwatosa 488	March, Madison West	Fort Atkinson	35
1936	Madison West 506	Wauwatosa 515	Roger McKenna, Madison West 164	Green Bay	29
1937	Wauwatosa 497	Madison West 504	B. Jacobs, Wauwatosa 153	Sheboygan	30
1938	Milwaukee Washington 497	LaCrosse Central 504	R. Benkowski, Milwaukee Washington 164	Madison	27
1939	LaCrosse Central 464	Wauwatosa 493	John Erickson, LaCrosse Central 142	LaCrosse	28
1940	Eau Claire 480	Wauwatosa 484	D. Sorgel, Janes, D. Levenhagen, W Allis 151	Beloit	35
1941	Baraboo 469	Madison West 480	II Page, Baraboo, B. Milward, Wi High 151	Baraboo	32
1942	West Allis Hale 477	Racine Park 482	Warren Williamson, Racine Horlick 149	Lake Geneva	34
1943	No State Meet		•		
1944	No State Meet				
1945	Beloit 495	Wauwatosa 497	Bill Goessel, Beloit, Tom Veech, Mil Was 157	Madison	21
1946	Wauwatosa 674	Beloit 686	Don Oates, Wauwatosa 161	Hartford	25
1047	Racine Park 648	Madison West 651	Doug Nordby, Madison West 152	Lake Geneva	28
8	Racine Park 631	Milwaukee King 655	Harold Knuth, Racine Park 153	Shawano	23
1949	Madison West 626	Wauwatosa 638	Douglas Campbell, Wisconsin High 147	Madison	29
1950	Racine Florlick 614	Wauwatosa 628	Steve Bull, Racine Horlick 147	Racine	35
1951	Janesville (18 Holes- Weather) 317	Racine Horlick 323	W Dailey, Manitowoc, E Eberhardt Sheb C 76	Janesville	36
1952	Racine Horlick -Russ Wishau- 637	South Milwaukee 658	Steve Bull, Racine Horlick 154	Janesville	44
1953	Janesville- Ted Sorenson- 638	Madison West (Sectionals Added) 668	Dennis Gehrl, Janesville 154	Madison	52
1954	Wauwatosa -Rome Bedker- 654	South Milwaukee -Bob Kaminski- 661	Bernand Milosch, South Milwaukee 155	Milwaukee	65
1955	Wisconsin High -Harold Metzen- 645	Shawano- John Reilly -652	Roger Eberhardt, Sheboygan Central 152	Green Lake	75
1956	Madison West- Clark Byam- 668	GB East -E. Colton- Kenosha -J. Bittell- 676	John Laufenberg, South Milwaukee 157	Green Lake	81
1957	Madison West -Clark Byam- 663	Racine Park- Emil Kuester- 665	Don Quam, Madison West 153	Green Lake	84
1958	Racine Park- Emil Kuester -639	Green Bay East- MJ Shaffer- 648	Marty Gharrity, Shawano 146	Green Lake	95
1959	Eau Claire- Harry Gibbs- 635	Beloit -George Wittich- 646	Jim Shephard, Racine Horlick 151	Green Lake	102
1960	Madison West- Clark Byam-614	Racine Park- Emil Kuester- 635	P. Johnson, Madison West 149	Green Lake	111
1961	Madison West -Clark Byam -618	Milwaukec Pułaski- Harry Max- 642	Rick Radder, Madison West 145	Green Lake	118
1962	Madison West -Clark Byam- 624	Oconomowoc -Joe St. Thomas- 651	Rick Radder, Madison West 146	Green Lake	126
1963	Janesville -John Ashenfelter -608	Jefferson -Earl Wiehl -617	Bob Burnham, Richland Center 143	Appleton	130
1964	Merrill -Fred Brekke- 632	Janesville -Joh Ashenfelter- 633	Mark Bemowski, Menomonee Falls 148	Appleton	181
1965	Madison East -Ted Callis- 636	Madison West- Clark Byam- 642	Jeff Radder, Madison West 151	West Bend	169
1966	Madison West -Clark Byam- 631	Madison East -Ted Callis - 645	Andy North, Monona Grove 152	West Bend	188
1967	Madison West -Clark Byam -613	Madison East -Ted Callis- 636	Andy North, Monona Grove 143	Madison	205
1968	Racine Park -Albert Widner -617	Madison West -Milt Bakken- 617	Phil Myokovic, Greenfield 146	Madison	225
1969	Rhinelander -Gerald Ditter -632	Racine Park- Mike Farley- 633	Niles Bakke, Waunakee 146	Madison	235
1970	Racine Park -George Farley -611	Fond du Lac -Robert Johnson - 623	Terry Fitchett, Green Bay West 145	Madison	240
1971	Fond du Lac -Robert Johnson - 607	Racine Park -Roger Jaacks- 613	Harold Harder, Madison East 144	Madison	253
1972	Madison Memorial -Bruce Gregg- 611	Whitefish Bay -Robert Happel- 618	Dave Preboske, Merrill 145	Madison	272
1973	Racine Park -Roger Jaacks- 636	Brown Deer- Dean Harshbarger- 644	Scott Regner, Brown Deer 150	Stevens Point	280
1974	Eau Claire Memorial -Jerome Daniels- 628	•	Greg Dick, Eau Claire Memorial 146	Stevens Point	286
1975	Fond du Lac -Robert Johnson - 641	Brookfield Central- Paul Naumann- 648	Dan Nimtz, Wisconsin Rapids 153	Janesville	260
1976	Madison West -Roger Wiebe- 630	Eau Claire Memorial- Earl Gregoire- 640	F Hancock, EC North, S. Pantel Sheb So 154	Green Lake	258
1977	Eau Claire Memorial -Earl Gregoire- 613	Fond du Lac -Robert Johnson- 623	Andy Cegelski, Marinette 150	Gr L. Lawsonia	259
1978	Brookfield Central -Paul Naumann- 624	Green Bay Preble -Jay Hill- 632	Kelly Denessen, Green Bay Preble 149	Gr L. Lawsonia	253
9	Whitefish Bay -Rick Quinlevan- 621	Madison East- Ted Callis- 629	Jeff Zwitter, West Allis Hale 145	Gr L. Lawsonia	264
	Nicolet- Ken Benton- 636	Madison East 646	Mike Cisler, Seymour 150	Gr L. Lawsonia	241
1981 1982	Stevens Point -John DeWitte- 617	Nicolet- Ken Benton- 628	Charlie Wine, Wilmont 149	Wisconsin Rapids	239
1983	Onalaska -Roy Grade- 637 Stevens Point- John DeWitte- 626	Onalaska, Poy Grada, 643	Kent Hit Juss, Waukesha South 153	Wisconsin Rapids	225
1705	Sevens Form Soun De Witte- 020	Onalaska- Roy Grade -643	Dan Cimino, Onalaska 154	Wisconsin Rapids	222

### WISCONSIN HIGH SCHOOL GOLF COACHES ASSOCIATION

Minutes from the Executive Board Meeting March 19, 1994

The meeting was called to order by President Joe Harlow at 9:06 a.m. at Cherokee Country Club. Kaz read the minutes from the fall 1993 meeting which were subsequently approved unanimously after a motion from Ernie Niemann with a second from Chuck Menzel.

T.J. Dieck gave the treasurers report indicating that we are as economically sound as we were last year at this time. With a couple of checks not listed, the balance was approximately \$4970.00. Motion to approve report by Ken Kessenich, seconded by Ernie Niemann and passed unanimously.

The W.I.A.A. report was given by Joe Harlow and Kaz. Joe gave a report on the upcoming state tournament series. He also passed out the results of a previous W.I.A.A. coaching survey showing that while 29% of the state coaches favored not allowing coaching on the course, 71% now favor some form of coaching on the course, either the present rule or coaching anywhere. Kaz reported that He and Carl Unis, Executive Director of the Golf Foundation of Wisconsin met with Deb Hauser and W.I.A.A. Executive Director Doug Chickering a couple of weeks earlier to discuss the state tournament and found the W.I.A.A. staff very enthusiastic about the move to University Ridge and the changes involved including a new pairing format and the use of a double cross-over tee system. Additionally, the W.I.A.A. will secure and assign practice tec times for the state qualifiers on Sunday, and assign practice range spots and times before both Monday's first round and Tuesday's second round. The W.L.A.A. has also indicated that they would like to make available a souvenir program to all qualifiers. It would appear that the 1994 W.I.A.A. boy's state tournament will be the best one ever. W.I.S.A.A. boy's and W.I.A.A. girl's will have the same excitement to look forward to in their fall tournaments. Don Marx,

who works at University Ridge during the summer months indicated that the course has a policy prohibiting bluejeans and tee shirts and may have a policy against any kind of denim pants. Coaches should be aware of this.

Dennis Tiziani gave the Golf Foundation of Wisconsin report indicating that Art Weller, former Titleist salesman, was now the president, with Dick Pearse and Arnold Walker serving as vice presidents, Dick Roellig as secretary and Tom Strong as treasurer. The Golf Foundation is picking up the tab for the two state high school tournament rounds for W.I.A.A. boys and girls and W.I.S.A.A. boys. In addition, they are again running the PGA/ GFW Junior Tour with 12 events over the summer months in various parts of the state. They also run the season ending GFW Invitational at Lake Arrowhead. The GFW is actively involved in a number of junior golf activities and is also fund raising to support those events.

Dennis Tiziani also gave a brief N.C.A.A. Division 1 report indicating that college coaches were limited to 144 coaching days. The NCAA Men's Tournament will be held at Stone Bridge in McKinney, Texas in June. Dennis is happy to report that there are many more good high school players in Wisconsin now as compared with 10 years ago. He also reported that plans were being finalized to bring in a Nike Tour event for 1995 to be played at the newly opened Bishop's Bay course west of Madison. Dennis finished with a brief report on the upcoming spring men's and women's season at the university.

Gene Haas gave a brief WSGA report, passed out the Wisconsin Amateur Golfer's Newsletter, an excellent report, and then reported that he had just returned from Florida where, among other things, ne had attended a big college golf tournament where several coaches told him that Wisconsin was becoming a "real hotbed of

golf." That comment says much for all involved in golf in this state. Gene also reported that the WSGA State Junior would be held at Brown Deer Golf Course in August and that the U.S.G.A. Boy's Junior qualifier would be conducted at Chenequa C.C.

Steve Stephens then gave the NCAA Division 2 & 3 report indicating that the division 2 championship would be conducted in June at Jacksonville's Harbor Club. He also pointed out again with much distress that only 2 State Universities were still fielding men's golf teams, Eau Claire and Stevens Point, and there were no state Universities fielding women's teams. In light of the comments made to Gene Haas in Florida it seems that the state may begin moving in the other direction within a few years unless we are able to convince the powers to be that both men's and women's golf need to be revived. Unfortunately it seems that the stupid move by the University at Whitewater to drop both programs is now filtering down into the high school program because the local school board voted to drop golf. It was later revived only after a local sugar daddy was found to sponsor the program provided that he would not have to pay for a coach. Thus a parent volunteer now heads the program. Is this going to be the wave of the future? A motion was made by T.J. Dieck and seconded by Don Marx to have our president send a letter to the Whitewater School Board expressing our concern over their failure to provide for a quality golf program for the district. Passed unanimously.

Joe Harlow asked for volunteers to make up a permanent committee to set up and run the February Clinic instead of throwing the burden on Kaz and Steve Hird most years. Marybeth Nienhaus, who ran the clinic in 1993 and Dave Blake volunteered to take on this responsibility. Kaz made a motion to this effect which was seconded by T.J. Dieck and was then

passed unanimously. Marybeth and Dave will be looking into the possibility of using different sites, or going every other year, or of changing to a Saturday, or of going to a different time of year. Things may also stay the same. We are most confident that both Marybeth and Dave will come up with some very exciting clinics in future years!

Don Marx will head up a raffle to be conducted at the annual meeting at University Ridge. Benefits to the GFW.

The board will next meet in Madison on June 19th. The all state players selection committee will meet earlier in the day to try and establish a recommended list to be approved or altered by the entire board. Next years spring board meeting will be held one week earlier after a motion was made to that affect by T.J. Dieck, seconded by Dick McKichan and passed unanimously. It was Kris McKichan who made what seems to be an excellent suggestion. T.J. also made a motion to

move our fall board meeting to Sunday, October 16th at 12:00 noon. Ulrich Adams seconded and the motion passed 16-2.

Dave Blake passed out a brochure featuring "Golf Smart" videos available to us at a 20% discount. Kaz also spoke about two other fund raising ventures that are available to high school golf coaches. (See article in this edition)

Kris McKichan then reported on the annual awards presented by our association. There were no nominations for inclusion into the WHSGCA coaches Hall of Fame which, by the way, is located at the WSGA offices in Brookfield.

Approved as recipients of the PGA Friend of High School Golf awards for 1993-94 are Rob Muranyi of the Monona Golf Course, and Dewey DuPoint of the Hartford C.C. Being named as recipients of the Friend of High School Golf award for 1993-1994 school year are the Meadow Springs Golf Club in Jefferson, Barb and Pat Meeker, owners of the Oak

Ridge Golf Course in Milton, and Towne Country Club in Edgerton. Congratulations to these <u>Very Special</u> people and clubs, and please accept our thanks for helping kids! The recipients will be invited to our annual meeting in June to receive their plaques. Steve Hird made the motion to pay for the day for each recipient with a second by Bob Lehninger. If those being honored wish to bring a friend or spouse, they will be responsible for any costs over and above their own which the WHSGCA is picking up. Passed unanimously.

Ulrich Adams then made a motion to adjourn. Seconded be Ernie Niemann. Passed unanimously at 12:34. This was our shortest meeting ever!.

Respectively submitted,

Lee Kaczmarek

# Golf Champions WIAA Boys

#### From Page 3

Y ear	Champion & Coach	Runner-up & Coach	Medalist	Site	Sch
1984	Madison Memorial -Don Marx- 647	Madison West- Roger Wiebe- 649	Steve Stricker, Edgerton 152	Stevens Point	21
1985	Onalaska- Roy Grade- 636	Homestead -Tom Spearbreaker- 636	Don Brovick, Janesville Craig 148	Wisconsin Rapids	21:
986	Sheboygan North -Jack O'Brien- 643	Madison West-Roger Wiebe- 647	Bill Heim, Green Bay Preble 151	Lake Arrowhead	229
987	Madison West -Roger Wiebe- 632	Waukesha South-Lee Kaczmarek- 641	Bill Heim, Green Bay Preble 149	Lake Arrowhead	24:
988 -A	Madison West -Roger Wiebe- 611	Grafton -Stu Hannam - 635	Bill Heim, Green Bay Preble 145	Lake Arrowhead	25:
988 -B	Mount Horeb -Rick Pladziewicz- 667	Holmen -Ron Sauer- 680	Mark Voeller, Whitewater 154		
989 -A	Waukesha South -Lee Kaczmarek - 631	Fond du Lac- Bob Johnson- 646	Brent Kaczmarek, Waukesha South 152	Lake Arrowhead	263
989 -B	Monona Grove -Dick Rundle- 687	Hayward -Dave Blake- 687	Mark Voeller, Whitewater 149	Mishicot	
989 -C	Eleva-Strum -Mark Ryser -712	Darlington -Jim Discher- 723	Kent Higley, Eleva-Strum 163		
990 -A	Madison Memorial- Don Marx -670	Eau Claire North - David Sampson - 686	Dan Grote, Madison Memorial 159	Mishicot	275
990 -B	Lodi -Rod Hanson- 663	Hayward -Dave Blake- 665	Kirk Wieland, Lodi 145		
990 -C	Elkhart Lake-Glen Fritz Rell- 687	Eleva-Strum -Mark Ryser- 697	Kent Higley, Eleva-Strum 146		
991 -1	Sun Prairie -Mark Veith - 660	Middleton -Dewey Stendahl- 680	Eric Goldapske, Sun Prairie 156	Mishicot	275
991 -2	Brown Deer- Paul Zurich- 648	Kimberly -Mike Short- 662	Dave Bobber, Kimberly 154		
991 -3	Elkhart Lake-Glen Fritz Rell- 681	Arcadia -Mike Sobotta -695	Travis Reineking, Elkhart Lake-Glen. 163		
992 -1	Sheboygan North -Louis Klueger- 628	Middleton -Dewey Stendahl- 635	Brian Dahle, Badger 145	Mishicot	278
992 -2	New Richmond -James Saliny- 628	Brown Deer- Paul Zurich- 646	Dan Steiner, Northland Pines 148		
992 -3	Howards Grove -John Thome- 655	Grantsburg -Mark Smith- 662	Josh Klimek, Arcadia 156		
3 -1	Middleton -Dewey Stendahl- 625	Onalaska -Linda Mills- 642	Ryan Helminen, Appleton East 153	Mishicot	278
3 -2	New Richmond- James Saliny- 632	Lodi -Rod Hansen- 653	Scott Cole, New Richmond 150		
993 -3	Howards Grove -John Thome- 656	Crivitz- Nick Thomas- 660	Bill Breecher, Crivitz 157		

### Reflections on Augusta

Have you ever been to Augusta during Master's week? It is quite an experience! My wife and I joined a former assistant coach, now retired, and his wife for Tuesday's practice round at this year's tournament. We arrived at 7:05 am and drove into a parking lot already 2/3 full. Moving quickly to make sure we could get in, we bought our tickets at \$15 per ticket and got in line to await the 8:00 am gate opening. (Parking, by the way, is free!) There were already five long lines of people awaiting the opening of the course to spectators. There seemed to be people from all over the country waiting anxiously for a look at the course, but the majority said "you all" frequently.

Few blue jeans were seen, for these were the true dedicated golfers of America, dressed as real players dress, with Masters green being the predominate color, especially among the females. Everyone was extremely friendly as they discussed the possible 1994 Masters winners with those in line around them. Everyone was extremely polite and friendly. How different from attending other sporting events! One could almost guess that probably 90% or more of the spectators were well educated.

At precisely 8:00 am, the Pinkerton guards began allowing the golf fans to enter the Augusta National course. Entering the grounds, we were amazed at the changes since our last visit to Augusta six years ago. The press

facilities, formerly in an old army barrack styled buildings, were now in beautiful new accommodations designed just for the. The old spectator pro shop, just a large tent, was now in a new building. But everything was still painted green. At the Masters, everything is green, except the flowers, the flags and the food. We tried to move quickly through the crowd heading for the practice area, but when we arrived, the bleachers were already full and lines had formed among those still wanting to watch the players practice. We decided to walk onto the course. It is my strong recommendation on your initial visit that you walk the entire course first to really appreciate the great job Dr. Alister MacKenzie and Bobby Jones Jr did in designing this great course. You will notice that everything seems to be the exact same shade of green. There is nothing out of place. The turf looks as if it had been cut with a pair of scissors.

This being our fourth visit to the Masters, we proceeded to hole 13 where we took a spot in bleachers overlooking the green and the fourteenth tee. We waited three hours for the first players to appear. The alternative, following a group was impossible for the crowd was over 60,000. You sat in bleachers if you were lucky, or you stood along side a fairway if you were unlucky. As the players came through, each received an appreciative round of applause from the fans. Some players, jerks, ignored the crowd. Others, the classy players like Watson, Stewart, etc

thanked the crowd. But only one man received a standing ovation during the practice round, Arnold Palmer. Boy, down here he is still the "king." Players whose finer days have passed them by, like Doug Ford, Jerry Barber and Billy Casper still played the practice round to be seen and appreciated by the fans and also because who would say no to playing Augusta National. As former champions they are invited every year to compete, but they usually limit their golf to the Monday through Wednesday practice rounds.

The thirteenth hole at Augusta has to be the most spectacularly beautiful hole in golf. Pictures and TV do not do it justice. But, by 3:30 it was time to head towards the car. Earlier we sent the wives for sandwiches for lunch. The prices range from \$1 to \$2.50. They do not rip off the fans at the Masters. Very few drink beer, I saw nobody the entire day with a beer! Every fan is polite and very golf knowledgeable. It was difficult to leave but after a brief stop in one of the spectator pro shops for a couple of souvenirs, we were in the car, out onto Washington Avenue and heading toward I-20. I sure hope it won't be another six years before our next visit to this shrine of golf!

Boys All State Nominations
DUE
Academic All State: May 15
Playing All State: Day After
State

### WHSGCA Names Friend of HS Golf Award Winners

The Coaches Association has released the names of the individuals or clubs who were named as Special Friends of High School Golf.

In the PGA division, Rob Muriniyi of the Monona Golf Course and Dewey DuPont of the Hartford CC were named corecipients. Rob has done an excellent job introducing golf to juniors in the Madison area and makes his course available to high school players for their use. Dewey DuPont, long time professional, has welcomed high school golf teams to his course for many years as host of the Hartford Invitational and as host to conference tournaments, regionals and sectionals. Gentlemen, we appreciate your support of High School Golf in Wisconsin.

In the non-PGA category,
Meadow Springs Golf Club of
Jefferson, Barb and Pat Meeker of
the Oak Ridge Golf Course in
Milton and the Towne CC of
Edgerton are the 1993-4 recipients.
Each has gone out of their way to
make high school teams feel
welcome to use their facilities. The
Meekers have even provided golf
bags and other equipment to the
Milton High School free of charge.

We congratulate these special friends and hope they will be able to be present at our annual meeting June 20th to receive their awards.

### Wisconsin High School Golf Coaches Have Two Fund Raisers Available to Them

Two golf related fundraisers are available to golf coaches to help raise money to support their programs.

The golf course owners of Wisconsin are offering their coupon book for sale to high school programs for the second year. Books are sold by the high school golfers and the program realizes a \$10 profit per book sold. Additionally, if the team is the team sells just five books, the coach, as a thank you for his coaching efforts, will receive a free book for their use. It is the GCAW organizations way of saying that we want to help and support high school golf programs and we want to thank the coaches for their tremendous effort in supporting golf in Wisconsin. Contact President Joe Harlow at

Kewaskum HS to have your name forwarded to the proper place, so you can recieve the necessary forms and information.

A new fundraiser developed by Russ Gorman called "Support High School Golf" helps high school programs by providing golf products with the "Support High School Golf" logo at wholesale prices to high schools. The golf team sells these products at a profit. Information has already been mailed. If you have not received the information you can call 1-800-789-0575 to request your packet.

Both fundraisers were created to help high school golf programs in a time of economic need. You would be wise to investigate these opportunities.

!	Golf Wisconsin Coupon Book
ļ	Coaches Name:
ļ	School:
	School Address:
1	CityZip
I	School Phone:
	Number of Brochures and Order packets needed:
	Joe Harlow Kewaskum High School
	1510 Bilgo Lane
	Coach Must be a membr of the WHSCGA to participate.